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16th June 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

This afternoon children have spent time with their class and teacher for the coming academic 

year.  
 

Due to differences in year group numbers across the school, we have had to make some 

changes to our current class structure. Next year, our structure will be: 

  

Class teacher  Year group  

Mrs Sukennikova   EYFS  

Mrs Page/Mrs Press  Year 1  

Mrs Startin  Year 2  

Miss Jordan (Monday – Wednesday) 
Mrs Crooks (Thursday and Friday) 

Year 3 and Year 4  

Mrs Taylor  Year 3 and Year 4  

Miss Hall   Year 5  

Mr Chilton   Year 5  

Miss Mehta (Monday – Wednesday) 

Mrs Bee (Thursday and Friday) 

Year 6  

Mrs Combey   Year 6  

  

Your child’s class teacher next year will be:  
 

We have considered several different structures and are confident that, within the context of our 

funding, this one will best meet the needs of the children. Where year groups are mixed, the 

classes have been set up based on the needs of the children within the cohort rather than split by 

age or attainment.    
 

You may be aware that we have undergone a consultation with the Local Authority to reduce 

our intake from 45 children each year to 30 children starting from August 2025. As we move 

towards a single year group structure, we may have to make further alterations to the class 

structures. These will always be considered very carefully and the curriculum will be adapted to 

reflect prior learning.  
 



 

We are very pleased that Mrs Bee will continue to be part of our teaching team. Miss Bee will be 

working in Year 6 alongside Miss Mehta. 

 

Mrs Vigrass will be moving on to work in another school within Learn Academies Trust. Whilst we will 

miss her at Red Hill Field, we are pleased that we will continue to work together across the Trust. 

 

We will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Perry at the end of this term. It has been a pleasure to have 

her as part of our teaching team for the past almost 2 years and we wish Mrs Perry every success 

in her future endeavours.   

 

On Monday 30th June, we would like to invite you to collect your child from their new class and 

have the opportunity to see their new class teacher. Further details for this will be shared with you 

nearer the time.  

 

 

Yours sincerely,  
 

                                                           

 
 

Steve Snelson         Rachel Watts 

Executive Headteacher        Head of School       


